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April 11th 
 
The Weyburn PS responded to a 2-vehicle collision on Bison Avenue and 2nd St NE.  Investigation revealed 
that the vehicle travelling east on Bison Avenue and failed to stop for the Stop sign at 2nd Street colliding with 
a northbound vehicle.  There were no injuries but both vehicle shad to be towed from the scene. 
 
April 12th 
 
At about 4:35 pm the Weyburn PS responded to a disturbance at an apartment building.  The 3 occupants 
became involved in a property disagreement.  Police were able to mediate the matter. 
 
The Weyburn PS has received more than one complaint this week involving what is often referred to as the 
‘Grandparent Scam’.  In this scam a person receives a phone call from someone stating they are a family 
member who is in trouble and requires money for either legal or medical expenses.  The scammer is very 
skilled in asking questions that will give them the next question making it look very much like they are who 
they claim to be.  We urge people getting calls to be absolutely certain of the identity of someone before 
sending any money. 
 
The Weyburn PS are investigating a report of a cheque fraud where the same cheque appears to have been 
cashed twice. 
 
April 13th 
 
The Weyburn PS received a complaint of mischief being done to a vehicle that was parked in the 1200 Block 
of Coteau Avenue where it appears the vehicle may have been keyed.  Anyone with information on this is 
asked to contact the Weyburn PS, or to call Crime Stoppers. 
 
The Weyburn PS were called to a domestic dispute at about 8:15 pm between a 49 year old male and a 50 
year old female.  Police were able to mediate the matter.  Alcohol was a contributing factor. 
 
The Weyburn PS received a report of a bicycle that had been stolen from the Comp School Lot.  The bike is 
described as; Black BMX style with chrome handlebars and forks with red rims.  Anyone knowing the 
whereabouts of this bike is asked to contact the Weyburn PS. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



April 14th 
 
At about 1:30 pm the Weyburn PS were called to an altercation with 3 people.  As a result of the call and the 
investigation police have charged; 
 

- A 19 year old male with Assault with a Weapon and with Assault Causing Bodily Harm 
- A 24 year old male with; Possession of a prohibited weapon, and 2 counts of Assault Causing Bodily 

Harm 
- A 21 year old female with 1 charge of Assault with a Weapon and 1 charge of Assault Causing Bodily 

Harm 
 

All 3 were known to each other and this is believed to be an isolated incident. 
 
At about 11:00pm the Weyburn PS conducted a traffic stop in the downtown core.  As a result a 26 year old 
Moose Jaw resident has been charged with Driving Over .08. 
 
April 17th 
 
While on routine patrol at about 2:10 am the Weyburn PS noted a dark coloured SUV, believed to possibly be 
a Jeep Grand Cherokee, driving erratically.  The police were unable to get the vehicle to stop.  The vehicle was 
being driven in such a manner that some parts came off the vehicle.  Anyone who may have information as to 
the identity of the vehicle is asked to contact the Weyburn PS, or to call Crime Stoppers. 
 
 
Anyone with information regarding these or other crimes please contact the Weyburn Police 
Service at 306-848-3250 or Crime Stoppers 1-800-222-8477. 


